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                                     PO Box 2513, Darwin, NT 0801



         margaret.clinch@bigpond.com.au
                                                  89271999
                              PLan Message No.2, 2011
26.4.2011

Dear Friends,

It is about a month since our last message.

We have been so busy that we still have not been able to prepare a  PLan Newsletter for 2010, but we will do so eventually. The newsletters are an important record of our work. In the meantime, if you would like a copy of the Convener’s Report at the AGM 2010, please let us know.

The more members we have, the better. In this letter, we bring you up to date.  A copy of the membership form is separately with this email. You can print it off, or copy it, fill it in, and send it to the Hon. Treasurer, at the address shown on it.

Our dedicated committee has various skills, but we would like one or two more people joining us. Meetings are on the third Sunday of the month at 4pm.

We are also looking for volunteers for a roster so we can advertise office/shop hours. If you are in a related organization we can also display your posters and pamphlets.

One important goal this year is to give people a better understanding of how to deal with a range of planning issues.

Since our last message, we have had:

1. THE BIG MOVE – TO OUR OWN OFFICE AND SHOPFRONT

We now lease our own shop front office at Shop 23, in the Rapid Creek Business Village. The Environmental Hub was discontinued unexpectedly by the NTG late 2010.  NRETAS has given us some funding, and other support, which we hope will continue next year. We start officially from 1 May, 2011.  We will let you know opening hours, and  local telephone soon.   Until then please use 89271999, or email.

Fine  tuning is still being done. essential furniture like a large reception desk, swivel chair, bookshelves, filing cabinets, small fridge, more chairs, etc. are needed  to replace those  which still belong to the NTG.  If you have any spares, please let us know. Fortunately we have a good computer, a photocopier, large tables, a few chairs, and an electric jug for tea and coffee for visitors.  Pamphlets and leaflets will be available. 

With three separate rooms, we can do more than before. Thanks to all who helped move. 

2.  WHAT ELSE HAVE WE BEEN  DOING ?

It has been a busy time in the world of planning.

2.1 Greater Darwin Regional Land Use Plan-towards 2030- Consultation Paper
The NTG launched its long term strategic plan for comment, and has held public meetings. 

Details are on line at www.growingnt.nt.gov.au, and there are also CD’s. The plan includes extension south to Weddell. It features huge anticipated population growth with thousands of  new homes, spread from the CBD, through Darwin suburbs to Palmerston and the Rural area.

Most controversial are the densification of Darwin suburbs, and the proposed ‘Rural Villages’, also described at the above website. The Litchfield area, including large areas of Virginia, has become the target for big rural subdivisions into many smaller lots. Much land has never been cleared, and is subject to seasonal inundation. Land capability must be established first.

There are also concerns about the industrialisation around Darwin Harbour, and transport. Population projections are always open to question, particularly as so many people have now been leaving Darwin.

2.2. Urban Intensification Forum

This month the Lord Mayor Graeme Sawyer held a public public forum, which about 100 people attended.

It was a ‘public conversation’ on suburban densification with a lecture from Richard Weller from the University of WA.  The mayor asserts that by building  four storey flats/units on corner lots in Darwin suburbs, social infrastructure will come, and community life will be enhanced.  The audience raised a variety of planning discussion  points which were  jotted on a whiteboard for later reference.

Graeme Sawyer explained that an outline Commonwealth policy on planning for our cities, is to be responded to through COAG. Information on this is at: www.infrastructure.gov.au/infrastructure/mcu/urbanpolicy/
index.aspx. (Our Cities – national urban policy). It includes a sound tape  from the  MCU-the Major Cities Unit). 

This national  policy is said to be based upon productivity, sustainability, liveability, and good governance. 

We welcomed the consultation. However, we see that very little, or no  free public social infrastructure, or improved walkability, has resulted from the densification of the Darwin CBD. Perhaps improved infrastructure must come first. The small suburban  shopping centres are at risk economically when Coles’ and Woolworths’, cut price milk, and cheap bread prices, discourage people from walking to local shops.

Maybe Darwin City Council, using increased rating capacity, should do more. You could contact your three local area aldermen. This national plan does not allow for Darwin being a small tropical city, so different from the other capitals.

2.3 ‘Affordable Housing’

We all know that the high cost of housing is a serious problem in the NT.  However the intense drive for affordable housing  is causing some unfortunate trends.

Palmerston Mayor Robert McLeod has come out against small lots proposed in the planned University Village. 20% of the house lots would be between 250 and 399sm, and others well less than the NTPS standard of 800sm. CDU has moved to using land granted to it for tertiary education as a windfall to sell for for housing.

In a letter to the Vice Chancellor Barney Glover, Leader of the Opposition, Terry Mills reminded CDU that the CP(Community Purposes) land given it, was placed strategically in Palmerston to provide a central ongoing economic generator and to benefit the people. Fred Finch, a former Minister for Education and Chairman of the DCA, spoke against the CDU proposal, at the DCA hearing.

In the suburbs, many individual lots are being rezoned from SD(Single Dwelling) to denser residential zones. Karama residents are appealing in the Lands and Mining Tribunal against  a row of four storey flats approved by the DCA, next to existing single storey houses. In Alawa, residents are working with their local member-Kon Vatskalis- so that a planned new Nemarluk Special School  can be accommodated, without loss of green open space, and amenity for local residents.

Residents should be on the alert for changes to their amenity, living environment and home values.

2.4   Little Mindil

A recent visit to the Myilly Point Heritage Precinct shows that

the escarpment there is totally neglected, and is obviously not in the process of  being rehabilitated. There is more to come on Little Mindil.

2.5   Mitchell Creek Catchment

Friends of Mitchell Creek and Sue McKinnon  have, for over a year, worked tirelessly to environmentally document the Mitchell Creek Catchment and show its importance for Palmerston residents. Over the years, authoritative reports have clearly stated this too. Sue arranged visits to the catchment, including one by Minister Gerry McCarthy and Director of Lands and Planning - David Ritchie. Nearly $20,000 has been received by the Friends of Mitchell Creek with Greening Australia, from National Resources Management (NRM) to professionally prepare a  PLan of Management.

The object of this effort was to have the Mitchell Creek Catchment  declared a Conservation Zone (CN) similar to the catchments in Darwin – the Ludmilla Creek Catchment, and the whole Rapid Creek Catchment. These are wide area conservation zones. The rezoning of Mitchell Creek, in Johnston may have been speeded, but the proposed planning amendment is disappointingly narrow, limiting the Conservation Zone to 50 metres, either side of the main creek.  

Mitchell Creek Catchment needs rezoning at this time as Conservation(CN) to preserve it from encroaching development, and also to avoid homes being built on land prone to wet season inundation. Clearly some of the houses already built are affected by being too close to the catchment. Drainage piping awaiting installation stands nearby.   their

If the Conservation corridor in the Proposed Planning Amendment intends to mirror the Rapid Creek Land Use Objectives, between Jingili and Millner, it is clearly a mistake.   The circumstances are entirely different. That corridor  was established after those suburbs were built, and to protect it from more development. Even that did not stop flooding in parts of  Jingili and  Millner this year.

We have written urgently to the Planning Minister Gerry McCarthy to meet with him on this and other matters.

2.6  Alice Springs

The shortage of housing in Alice Springs is not new. However, 

in the last year, Alice Springs people have been subject to great change, including their NTPS Planning Principles on height. 

There have been serious social pressures, often involving liquor, the impact of the Commonwealth intervention on town camps,  a major development on the old Melanka Hostel site, and  the  Darwin Department of Lands and Planning initiated an ‘Enquiry by Design’ exercise  for redesigning the Arid Zone Research Institute(AZRI) land for housing. In response, locals have formed the Coalition FAB Alice (for a better Alice). More recently, the heritage listing of the old  Pioneer Drive-In Cinema has been revoked, to allow  site development.  

PLan has supported where it can, and this has been appreciated. Information on planning in Alice is well covered in the on-line Alice Springs News, which has a searchable archive. 

2.7 Inpex Supplement to the Environmental Impact Statement (EIS)

On 19 April, 2011, Inpex presented its final official  part of the Draft EIS, in the form of a 564 page Supplement … [on] the  Ichthys Gas Field Development Project.  It uses a 850km pipeline from WA waters into Darwin Harbour at Blaydin Point, near Palmerston, to feed an LNG plant which will process gas for transportation by tankers to Japan. The Supplement responds to concerns expressed to the  draft  EIS of July 2010, and details further investigation.  The CD Appendix contains copies of public submissions.

This was a smooth presentation.  Promises were made not to use explosives on Walkers Shoal ‘unless absolutely necessary’, using a dredge instead, to allow fishermen access to the Catalina Creeks unless this proves unsafe, that the air over Palmerston would not be polluted, heavy construction traffic during the building phase would be diverted around Palmerston, not taken through it, that care would be taken in relation to the highly valued Catalina wrecks. It was conceded  that the plant would generate increased greenhouse gases, and  more hectares of natural vegetation than expected would be destroyed.

Inpex will pay an expert consulting firm to carry out monitoring and reporting of impacts. 

The Supplement and the Draft EIS together, form the documentation to now be submitted to the Commonwealth and Northern Territory Governments for approval of the project.

PLan has full copies of this documentation which may be perused in at our office. The text is also at www.inpex.com.au, or www.nt.gov.au/nreta.

A representative of the Larakia Nation shouted that the Nation had not given approval for the project. Others expressed concern about the lack of independent  monitoring, management and evaluation, the safety of LNG ships (which require wide exclusion zones) in  Darwin Harbour,  and water pollution from the plant.

3. WHAT IS COMING UP SOON ?

3.1  Seabreeze Festival, Nightcliff Foreshore

This annual open air festival, for the family, takes place along the Nightcliff beaches and foreshore on Saturday, 30 April, 2011, from 2pm-11pm.  Sand Sculpture, FREEPS in the Pool, June Mills singing, local schools on stage, the NEO and many other bands will be there.

3.2 Tropical Garden Spectacular & Top End Sustainable Living Festival will be held on 4th & 5th June 2011 – Mark it in your diary!
It seems that PLan has almost always had a stall at the Darwin Garden Show, now the annual Garden Spectacular, jointly organised by the Nursery & Garden Industry, NT, and the Environment Centre, NT.  Our stall is very popular. We intend to feature Green Open spaces, and any current issues. 

Can we have some  help with our stall, in the following ways:

A few people to put the gazebo up, and arrange the displays 

People rostered to greet people to the stall over the two days

A person to seek new members, and be responsible for the cash

Someone to arrange a few raffle prizes and sell tickets.

Attractive plants are always popular prizes.

Stocking of posters, brochures and leaflets about the environment,  housing,  etc.

Someone to set up and monitor our cold water cooler which brings people to the stall.

Provide photos for displays of any of your current  issues
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3.3   Walk to School Day

Friday, 20 May, 2011 is National Walk to School Day

[image: image3.jpg]



With good town planning there should be more walkability. Primary school children should be able to reach a school within walking distance. More exercise, more community identity.  Busing to school  and  car drops,  do not help create community.

Walk with your child, if you think it is too far, or there is a safety risk.  The more walkers, the greater the safety. Get  started for life.

If you have a bike, put a bell on it for safety. If you have a house, show its number.  Your action may save lives.

3.3  Parliamentary Standing Committee on Public Works hearing on Muirhead on 3 May,  2011 at 2pm.

This hearing in Darwin deals with  a second part of the Defence Housing’s Muirhead. Lots should be of a standard size (800sm for the NTPS in Darwin) with designs for tropical living and natural cooling. Outcomes at Lyons have been disappointing, in view of promises and publicity by DHA and its partner CIC.  PLan’s brief submission is at http://www.aph.gov.au/house/committee/pwc/muirhead2011/subs/sub04.pdf.

Let us know if we can help you.

Regards,

Margaret Clinch

Convener 
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